MEMORANDUM TO FILE

TO: Canyon Creek Water District #61A File

FROM: Mel Schulte /% A

DATE: March 6, 2001
RE: Annual Meeting

The annual meeting of Water District #61A was held on March 5, 2001 at the office
of Mountain Home Irrigation District. Below is a summary of the pertinent items
discussed and acted on.

1. The attendees were Cal Ireland, Clayton Colthorp, Terry Secrist, Stan
Norstebon, Forrest Freer and David Freer.

2. The meeting was conducted by Clayton Colthorp.

3. The minutes of the 2000 meeting were read and approved.

4. Clayton Colthorp was nominated and elected to be water master for the year.
5. The same budget as previous years was approved.

6. The advisory committee appointed for the year is Cal Ireland, Stan Norstebon
and Forrest Freer.

7. Under old business items there was some discussion about whether the Cox
(Tait) water right was split due to the sale of a four-acre parcel. 1 was asked to
check on this matter and let Clayton know.

8. Under new business, there was some discussion as to whether Rattlesnake Creek
was included in the district #61A. Cal thought that Idaho Department of Water
Resources (IDWR) had previously incorporated the Rattlesnake users into their
district but Clayton said he didn’t think that was true. They requested I inquire
about this matter and respond to Clayton. According to John Westra,
Rattlesnake Creek is not part of district #61A.

Another new business item was a discussion initiated by Forrest Freer about
whether he could make a call for his Canyon Creek water after March 15" but
store it in the reservoir if he is not going to use it. The general consensus was
that he could make the call and store the water because that was an agreement
that had been established between a prior owner of Forrest’s farm and MHID.



9. A motion was made and approved to close the meeting.
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